Dear Environmental Planning Commission,

The Planning Department’s staff report from December 12" recommended several changes to
the proposed CPO that are outside the scope of the initial request and are therefore
inappropriate to be considered as a part of this case, which is intended to narrowly implement
new regulations for the 4" Street area. | request that those conditions be stricken from the staff
report and instead be made findings that encourage the City Council to consider such changes
as a part of the IDO Annual Update. The rest of the CPO should remain as proposed, as noted
below. Specifically, the conditions to be stricken or altered are:

1. Conditions 8, 9, 10, 11, and 12.
2. Revise condition 13 to read: [This would help implement the regulations proposed as
Subsection 3-9(E)(2)].

Below are annotated proposed changes to the CPO. Please see red text for a description of
the proposed revision.

Action:

1. Create a new CPO-9 titled “North 4" Corridor” and renumber subsequent CPO’s.
Change all references of small mapped areas titled “North 4" to “CPO — 9 North 4%
Corridor”

3-9(E)(1) Applicability
The CPO-9 standards apply in the following mapped area. [Insert small area map
for North 4]

3-9(E)(2) Roadway Cross-Sections
Development within this mapped area shall comply with all requirements in the DPM
related to transportation design standards.

3-9(E)(3) Building Mass & Scale
a) The maximum building height for properties zoned MX-M or higher is 55 feet.
b) If more than 165 feet of frontage along 4™ Street is being developed or
redeveloped, one third of the new development is limited to 45 feet.
¢) No height bonuses allowed by Table 5-1-2 for Workforce Housing or
Structured Parking shall be allowed.

d) Any portion of a building over 30 feet shall incorporate a minimum stepback of 6
feet from the front facade facing a public street.



Condition #11 of the staff report satisfies the concerns regarding minimum front setbacks. The
Planning Department is proposing a condition of approval as a part of the IDO Annual Update
to require a minimum setback of 10 feet in UC-MS-PT areas that would otherwise allow a 0-
foot setback in Table 5-1-2 if the sidewalk is less than 10 feet wide. This new city-wide
standard will address the front setback challenges along this corridor.




Condition #10 of the staff report satisfies the concerns regarding building facade and
articulation throughout the corridor. The condition proposes that the standards proposed in this
CPO should instead become city-wide standards for Main Street Corridors. This new city-wide
standard applicable to all Main Street Corridors will address the facade and articulation
concerns along this corridor.

Thank you for your consideration of these changes to the proposed North 4™ Street Character
Protection Overlay.
Sincerely,

Shanna Schultz
Council Senior Planner / Agent for Applicant



